17. ST ALBANSPARK SKATE FACILITY

A report by the Area Parks Officer and the Community Recreation Adviser
provided feedback from the consultation with local skaters and a concept design
representing their preference for afacility on St Albans Park. It was noted that the
design was more extensive than the temporary ramp and that this was reflected in
the increased cost.

The Board resolved:

1. That the concept plan as shown be approved and detailed drawings,
specifications and tender documents be prepared.

2. That copies of the plan be circulated to local residents for their information.

3.  That the current available funding of $36,000 be used to complete the St
Albans ramp and that any remaining balance go toward the Papanui Ward
skate facility.

4.  That the temporary wooden ramp be relocated at Brooklands Domain on a
trial, as the preferred site in the Papanui Ward.

5.  That consultation be initiated with a site plan showing a suitable location for
a skateboard ramp on Brooklands Domain to be circulated to local residents
for their comments and feedback.

6. That a Committee of the Board, comprising the Chairperson, Deputy

Chairperson and Robin Booth, have power to act to approve funding up to
$36,000 for the ramp.



